
Overbrook 
Attendance  Center 
202 W. 7th Overbrook, KS 66524 

 
To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: March 1, 2016 
Subject: March Report 
 
Positive Office Referrals- Being Unusually Good Student Awards-  B.U.G.S.-  is 
something we have recently started at OAC.  The awards are given to students making 
unusually good choices at school.  The students that receive the B.U.G.S get their name 
on the bulletin board, five cotton balls for their classroom bucket, their picture taken 
and sent home via email, and they get their name announced at the end of the school 
day.  We have over 50 awards given to the students!  
 
Quarterly Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center.  
  

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 

15/16 
Totals 

Total Number of 
Office Referrals for 
Discipline 

 
18 

 
15 

 
31 

 
 

 
64 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
2 

 
5 

 
9 

 
 

 
16 

ISS 2 1 8  11 
 
The office referrals increased this nine weeks, this is not uncommon for the time of the 
year, but I am still not happy with the high number.  My hope is positive office referrals 
will help encourage good behavior.  The ISS numbers are also higher, but a majority of 
the ISS are for the same special education student. 

Body Venture- Last month Body Venture came to OAC.  Body Venture is about 
learning how to eat smart and play hard.  It is a great opportunity for students to learn 
about the importance of making healthy food choices and being physically active.  The 
exciting tour is of the human body featuring engaging, experiential educational 
activities.  The students really enjoy the tour and we had a lot of volunteers help to make 
the tour successful. 

Physical Education Position- We had 21 applicants for the physical education 
position.  Betsy Kraus, Kayla Chiddix and I interviewed six candidates for the position.  
It was a very difficult decision but I feel we recommended the best candidate to be hired. 
 
Open Elementary Positon- Sandy Woodruff has asked to move to third grade, and 
with this movement, OAC has two open first grade positions.  We interviewed four 
candidates for the positions on March 2nd.  By the time of the board meeting, I plan to 
have two names to recommend to be hired. 


